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MESSAGE FROM THE 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

From the point of view of the 
Executive Director, this last year 
has not been exceedingly taxing. 
The business of the executive office 
is becoming more routine, and we 
were spared the responsibili ty of 
handling registration for the 
O ttawa meeting. We did, how-
ever, collabora te with the editor of 
Cartographic Perspectives, Sona 
Andrews, to compile a member-
ship directory, the fi rst to appear 
in many years. We also produced 
a program to sort our CP mailing 
into "bundles" in accord with the 
requirements of the Postal Service. 

For anv successes achieved in 
the last yea'r it is necessary that I 
credit my colleagues Susan 
Peschel, the Assistant Executive 
Director, and Sona Andrews. 
Susan has worked hard to main-
tain our membership records in 
top form and contributes in a 
major way to a ll of the other 
Executive Office functions. He r 
attention to detail and sense of 
responsibili ty have served the 
organization, and me, very well. 
Sona's service to NACIS is far 
above and beyond the alread y 
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